MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13th DECEMBER 2017 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Eifion Smith, Peter White, Sheena Duller, Lorraine Sanders and Christian Pateman.

Apologies received from Cllr’s Ifan Jones Evans, Gary Davies and Gwyneth Davies.

Also present were Cllr Ifan Davies and Mr Wynne Jones from Pentir Pumlumon.

This meeting in December was arranged due to the fact that there was no meeting held in July 2017.
The chairman welcomed Mr Wynne Jones to the meeting to discuss the Miners Bridge. However Mr Jim Ralph was not at the meeting. 

Mr Ralph had emailed some invoices for work carried out on the bridge. Councillors are not sure if these invoices are for the actual bridge as they all describe work on steps. Councillors stated that more documentation was needed on the construction of the bridge itself. It was suggested that we contact the planning department and also the main contractor who carried out the work to see if they had any information.
Mr Wynne Jones suggested that an organisation may be prepared to take ownership of the bridge. Unfortunately there was not much else we could discuss without the presence of someone from NRW, Mr Ralph or someone else from the organisation.

Councillors expressed that they would not like to see the Miners Bridge close due to safety reasons in future due to lack of maintenance, but also stated that there was no obligation for the community council to take ownership of the bridge. The cost of maintenance would take a massive chunk out of the annual precept, which would have to be increased to cover any works required. It was proposed that before any decision was made a public meeting would be arranged to explain the situation and discuss with members of the community.
The clerk will keep all interested parties informed of any updates. Mr Wynne Jones then left the meeting.
Water Wheel; 

Cllr Peter White declared an interest on this matter. An email was received from the Welsh Mines Preservation Trust of which Cllr White is a director, stating that they are becoming increasingly concerned about the condition of the wheel and are quite prepared to carry out whatever repairs are required. If there is a possibility of any funding they would wish to take advantage of it, failing that we would be happy to fund it within our means. They are asking who they need to contact regarding this. The email was sent to the community council, Wynne Jones and Jennie Macve of Pentir Pumlumon. Mr Jones of Pentir Pumlumon had also sent a copy of the email to the community council. It seems that Pentir Pumlumon are still under the impression that ownership of the water wheel has been passed to the community council. This is not the case and has correspondence from the community council to Pentir has clearly stated that they are not prepared to take ownership of the wheel.
Planning Application.

 Cllr Ifan Davies stated that the application for Ty Cariad Pontrhydygroes has been passed on to Environmental Health. There will also be a visit from a representative of Ceredigion County Council’s planning department, accompanied by Cllr Davies. There is still no reference in the application that Ty Cariad has been used as a holiday let.

Financial Report,

The clerk reported that there was £1374.11 in the Current Account and £2467.22 in the Business Savings account.

The clerk also mentioned that he would put a Budget Plan together for the next meeting

Correspondence
An invoice was received from Ceredigion County Council for energy costs for the illumination of street lights for 2017-18.  The invoice was for £65.80.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be in January 2018.

